Government to resume land for
construction of two primary schools in
Fanling

The Government will resume two private agricultural lots with a total
area of about 542.8 square metres at Queen's Hill, Fanling, for the
construction of two primary schools.

A notice for the land resumption was published in the Gazette today
(December 7).

The construction works are scheduled to commence in the second quarter
of 2019 for completion in the third quarter of 2021. The two schools are
expected to commence operation in the 2021/22 school year.
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